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¶ Highlights from the Annual Meeting (page 2-3) 

¶ TCDC Loan Closings (page 4 ) 

¶ Upcoming Events & Happenings (page 5 ) 

¶ Leadership Tioga County Update (page 6) 

¶ PREP Partners Update (page 7) 

¶ From The President (page 8) 
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¶ September 9, 2016 

 Board Work Session 

¶ October 14, 2016 

 Regular Public Meeting 

¶ December 9, 2016 

 Regular Public Meeting 

 
Plan Aheadé 

TCDCôs 10th Meet Our Member Mixer  

September 21, 2016 
Tioga County Visitors Bureau  
5:00PM 

 
 
 

 

 

  It was a bittersweet evening for directors and 

board members of the Tioga County Development 

Corp. Monday as they celebrated 25 years of the 

organization's history, and at the same time said 

good-bye to a big part of it. Longtime president and 

CEO Bob Blair will retire at the end of August after 

more than two decades with the economic          

development organization and over 40 years in the 

business. Blair's replacement, John Bry, of Auburn, 

Indiana, also was introduced to those in attendance 

at the organization's 23rd Annual Meeting. Board 

of directors chairman David E. Cummings said that one of the TCDC's primary programs is its 

leadership program for both high school students and adults, the year Blair was hired on as 

executive director of the fledgling organization. "In 1991 we knew it needed a director and our 

selection was told that we only had enough funding for one 

year and if he wanted to stay on he would have to figure out 

how to get the funding to do so," Cummings said. "It only 

took him 35 days to secure that funding," he added.          

Cummings applauded Blair, calling him a "friend to Tioga 

County." "There could not be a better leader, or friend to the 

county," he said as he introduced Blair one last time and    

presented him with a plaque in honor of his many years of 

service. Blair, who was visibly emotional during his remarks, 

said he has thoroughly enjoyed his job with TCDC in the   

capacity of helping others to succeed. "It is nice to see when 

someone gets a new job, or a company expands or a school 

gets tax credits to supplement their budgets," he said. "It's been a great ride, I really appreciate 

it, thank you," Blair said. ( article excerpts reprinted with permission from the Williamsport Sun-Gazette).  

TCDC praises retiring CEO/Hires Replacement 

Longtime president and CEO of the Tioga County Development Corp. 
Bob Blair, left, received a plaque honoring him for his years of service 
from chairman David E. Cummings  

John Bry, TCDCôs new President/CEO 
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23rd  Annual Meeting Sponsors  

We thank Our Corporate sponsors for making our Annual  

TCDC Meeting a Success 

Gold Sponsor; Northwest Savings Bank 
TCDC President/CEO Robert Blair (far left)  
pictured with Kim Miller & Blake Maxson  

Celebration Of Economic Success in Tioga County  

Gold Sponsor; PenTeleData 
TCDC Chairman David         

Cummings (far right) and TCDC 
President/CEO Robert Blair (far 
left) pictured with Al Quimby 

Gold Sponsor; Sherwood Motel 
Photo Not Available  

Diamond Sponsor; Shell 
TCDC President/CEO Robert Blair 
pictured with Steve Craig; Hondo 
Blakely and Deb Sawyer 

 The Tioga County Development Corporationôs (TCDC) 23rd Annual Meeting, held on Monday, July 25, 2016 at the Penn 
Wells Hotel, was an evening of recognition and honor for individuals and businesses.   
 The Corporation planned its Program to celebrate our Members, give brief presentations on TCDC Programs, and finally 
honor a leader from Tioga County with the presentation of the prestigious Rod C. Kelchner Award for Excellence in 
Community Service & Leadership.  This yearôs recipient was Jim Weaver, Tioga County Planner.  Jim has been the   
County Planner for the past 12 years, a driving force for our Countyôs environment and a member of several local boards 
and organizations.  
  The David W. Rundell Directors Award, which is presented to a director with perfect attendance for a year, was given to 
Brenda Abplanalp and Ray Kaminski, was honored as a long time TCDC Director. Finally,  Chairman David  Cummings 
introduced new President John Bry and retiring President/CEO Bob Blair was honored for his 25 years of service.  
 Event sponsors were Diamond corporate sponsor Shell Appalachia and three gold corporate sponsors: Sherwood Motel, 
Northwest Savings Bank & PenTeleData. Each sponsor was recognized and presented with a framed photograph taken by 
Robert J. Blair.    
 The evening concluded with TCDCôs famous Door Prize extravaganza, with 4 packages worth $4,000.00 in goods and 

services were donated by TCDC Members Larson Design Group; Owlett & Lewis P.C; Indigo Wireless; First Citizens    

Community Bank; Citizens & Northern Bank; First Heritage Federal Credit Union; Fulton Bank; Northwest Savings Bank 

and  The Tapco Group.  Thank you to all who attended our Annual Meeting and joined us for our Celebration.  

www.ptd.net 

https://www.northwestsavingsbank.com/ 

http://www.shell.com/eandp-en  

 www.sherwoodmotel.org 

http://www.ptd.net/
https://www.northwestsavingsbank.com/
http://www.shell.com/eandp-en
http://www.sherwoodmotel.org
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Snapshots from Our 23rd Annual Meeting  

Linda Williams & TCDC Director Bill 
Williams Catch up 

 
TCDC looks forward to 
continued service in 
helping retain and      
create jobs in Tioga 

County!  

Above: Commissioner Erick Coolidge & 
NTSD Superintendent/TCDC Director 

Diana Barnes  

Above: Brenda Abplanalp, accepts the David 
W. Rundell Directors Award  from TCDC 

Chair David E. Cummings.  

 
Left: Jim Weaver, retiring County 
Planner, accepts the Rod C. 

Kelchner Leadership Award  from 
TCDC President/CEO  
Robert J. Blair .  

Above: Ray Kaminski, accepts the 
David W. Rundell Directors Award  
from TCDC Chair David E. 

Cummings.  
 


